
Quotes from MPs

LEAVETHE EU

VOTE TO



JOHN LONGWORTH - British Chamber of Commerce (Director General) stated 
Britain could have a “brighter future” outside the EU.

LIAM FOX, - former defence secreary, said: “The fact the Government would 
try to influence a group like the British Chambers of Commerce to sack 
someone as respectable as John Longworth is bad enough. If then attempts 
were made to cover this trail then it is an even more serious matter.” 
Liam Fox used a powerful speech at the Grassroots Out campaign’s launch 
event to persuade voters to leave the European Union, saying he wanted to 
live in a country that was “an independent sovereign nation” again. 

IAIN DUNCAN SMITH - one of the original Maastricht rebels - is one of the 
most committed and outspoken Eurosceptics in David Cameron’s cabinet, re-
cently warning that Britain was “sailing perilously close to the rocks” 
by remaining in the European Union. 

MICHAEL GOVE - In a few months’ time we will all have the opportunity to 
decide whether Britain should stay in the European Union or leave. I be-
lieve our country would be freer, fairer and better off outside the EU. 
And if, at this moment of decision, I didn’t say what I believe I would 
not be true to my convictions or my country... My starting point is sim-
ple. I believe that the decisions which govern all our lives, the laws we 
must all obey and the taxes we must all pay should be decided by people 
we choose and who we can throw out if we want change. If power is to be 
used wisely, if we are to avoid corruption and complacency in high office, 
then the public must have the right to change laws and Governments at 
election time.

THERESA VILLERS - A former MEP for six years before becoming an MP, The-
resa Villiers bases much of her argument for wanting to leave the EU on 
her experiences in Brussels and before that as a lawyer. She has de-
scribed leaving the EU as the “safer option”.

BORIS JOHNSON - “But nobody can claim this is fundamental reform of Brit-
ain’s relationship with the EU. “I would like to see a new relationship 
based more on trade and co-operation. I want a better deal for the people 
of this country to save them money and to take back control. So I will be 
advocating Vote Leave.”

Johnson said the EU was “a political project that has been going on for 
decades, and is now in real danger of getting out of proper democratic 
control”.

Mr Johnson said he couldn’t “pass up the only chance any of us have in 
our lifetimes to put an alternative point of view”.

He asked: “Is it better for Britain to remain in Europe as it currently 
is, or is there a way that we could actually get a better deal that did 
more for Britain, and restored some control to the people in this coun-
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try?”

KATE HOEY MP - I’m tired of people thinking that only those on the right 
of politics are Eurosceptic. This is far from true.....How can we pro-
tect civil liberties when the EU forces on us unaccountable extradi-
tions through the European Arrest Warrant? How can we ensure the jobs and 
growth that we need when vital contracts for work go to preferred bid-
ders on the continent and not to British firms? How can we preserve and 
improve our public services when the Services Directives help force the 
privatisation of the Royal Mail and EU rules against state aid will make 
it almost impossible to renationalise the railways? TTIP is a gift to the 
multi-national corporations. I don’t trust the EU to negotiate on our be-
half, and I certainly don’t trust it to be on the side of small business-
es or Trade Unions..... I have never felt so optimistic about our chanc-
es of winning the referendum. In the event of a Brexit, we can trade and 
co-operate with other European countries not involved with the EU, and 
reach out globally, particularly to the bloc of Commonwealth countries in 
Asia. We face a great opportunity if we leave. We can stop being Little 
Europeans and become Internationalists again.

BARONESS JENNY JONES - Green Party. ‘As the EU comes down for neolib-
eralism, austerity and capital against popular will, Greens and other 
‘progressives’ must consider switching sides in the ‘in or out’ debate, 
writes Jenny Jones. A Union that stands for TTIP, corporate empowerment 
and the trampling of Greek democracy is one we are better off leaving’. 
Jenny Jones, aka Baroness Jones of Moulsecoomb, is a London Assembly mem-
ber, green campaigner, long term Green Party member, and member of the 
House of Lords.

DAVID DAVIS MP - It has been over 43 years since Britain joined the Euro-
pean Economic Community. For all that time there have been calls for Eu-
rope to reform. For Europe to be more democratic, more competitive, more 
functional. And for Britain to lead that reform.

The result? If anything Europe has become less democratic, less competi-
tive and more dysfunctional. And Britain has become more side-lined.

The EU has been in decline for some time now. There is no change of 
course in sight. The risks involved in staying are clear for all to see 
– low growth, high unemployment, and waning influence. “Those who cannot 
learn from history are doomed to repeat it”. 

We were taught a lesson in 1975. If we were to have a simple In/Out ref-
erendum and voters were scared into voting “In”, that would be the worst 
case scenario for Britain. It would not reflect voters’ concerns about 
Britain’s relationship with the EU. And it would render future British 
governments utterly impotent in European negotiations, undermining their 
ability to block EU initiatives which threaten British interests. 
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GEORGE GALLOWAY - The left-wing firebrand and former MP said the UK should 
be able to decide for itself “how many immigrants we have, who we de-
port, what the levels of taxation are and what our foreign policy should 
be”. He told the BBC’s Sunday Politics: “I campaigned against breaking 
up Britain; I campaigned for a No vote in the Scottish referendum. That 
didn’t mean I was with the Tories or the Orange Order. 

...the EU is “built on neo-liberal economic principles which are iron-
clad and unchangeable...

people want to vote and only Brexit would deliver true democracy for 
British voters. We want our people to choose our government and thus our 
direction. I’d rather take my chance with changing things in Britain than 
waiting for change in Bulgaria or in Poland or in Germany. The people of 
Greece were crushed underfoot by this neo-liberal consensus on which the 
EU and its main institutions are built. Portugal actually elected a ma-
jority of left-wing MPs and the president of Portugal was told by the Eu-
ropean Union ‘you mustn’t summon these people to your palace and ask them 
to form a government’. This is unconscionable. I don’t want us to suffer 
the same fate as them.”

BILL CASH - The government’s position is inadequate. It doesn’t address 
structural reform. It just nibbles at the treaties. I firmly believe I am 
not anti-European. I approve of the ideas of the founding fathers, but 
not of political union. I don’t believe I’m anti-European. I just don’t 
believe the project can work. I believe the entire European project is 
dysfunctional and undemocratic.

JOHN REDWOOD - THE UK MUST TAKE BACK CONTROL OF OUR MONEY AND OUR BORDERS 
AND MUCH ELSE.

Outside the EU the UK will be able to draw up free trade agreements with 
the rest of the world.

Our trade with the EU is not at risk, as they sell us more than we sell 
them and they do not want to impose new tariffs or barriers.

Outside the EU the UK will have £10 billion more to spend or to offer in 
tax cuts, the money we currently have to send to Brussels and do not get 
back.That’s £300 a family every year.

Outside the EU we could have cheaper and more reliable energy.

Freed of EU control we save our fish and have farming and environment pol-
icies suited to the UK landscape and needs. We will carry on paying all 
current EU subsidies out of the money we get back from the EU.

Outside the EU the UK will regain seats on international bodies which the 
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EU threw us off, and will have her own voice with more influence as a re-
sult.

Leaving the EU means we can take back control of our borders and decide 
who to invite in.

The UK will be more secure outside the EU as we can have our own foreign 
policy, cease to rely on EU common policies, and control admission to our 
country.

Above all the UK will be a democracy again. Public opinion and elections 
will be able to change policies and governments instead of having to ac-
cept many laws and spending requirements because the EU demands. 

The risky option is to stay in. The rest of the EU is on a wild ride to 
political union. If we stay we will continue to lose control over more of 
the things that matter to us.

Peter Bone - It is perfectly clear that the Prime Minister’s renegotia-
tion is of very little consequence. Nothing fundamental is even on the 
table, nor up for debate. Free movement, the cost of our membership and 
making our own laws are not even being discussed.  

Tom Pursglove - No matter which political party you are in, this is an 
exciting time in British politics. This is the moment in which we can 
break the mould, free our country from the grip of the EU and transform 
the nation’s prospects for the better. We must seize this opportunity and 
work together to win.

GRAHAM STRINGER Labour MP For a third of a century the leaders and mem-
bers of the Labour movement understood there was a fundamental contra-
diction between support for the EU and the protection of British workers 
and our democracy. Free movement of workers both skilled and unskilled 
are providing unprecedented levels of competition for jobs in the UK. The 
trade unions can do little to protect workers job security. On a wider 
democratic front some of Labour’s most cherished and popular policies are 
unlikely to survive scrutiny by European Court of Justice. We can forget 
ambitious plans to renationalise the railways and Royal Mail or place a 
cap on energy prices. 

The institutions of the EU have ensured the interest of multination-
al companies take precedent over national laws and workers’ rights. The 
Transatlantic Trade and Investment Partnership will effectively give mul-
tinationals powers over national governments and parliaments. The EU can-
not be reformed. Most of the objectionable policies are locked in the 
treaties, and there is no chance of persuading the other 27 EU members 
to vote for change. Fifty five times this country has tried to block Com-
mission proposals – and fifty five times we have failed. We have diminish-
ing influence as the EU increases in size. Now, the EU is just transposing 
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rules on trade, agriculture, finance and automobile manufacture from world 
bodies. The UK would be much better off representing itself as an inde-
pendent country at these global regulatory bodies.

KELVIN HOPKINS Labour MP There should be no doubt that the European Un-
ion is anti-working class, anti-socialist and anti-democratic. This has 
been the case since its first incarnation as the European Common Market in 
1957, and the evidence is now overwhelming. But the anti-socialist and 
anti-democratic nature of the EU were long ago recognized by the left and 
it is the left which threatens it today.

JIM ALLISTER TUV leader. Mr Allister said his party would be enthusiasti-
cally campaigning for the UK to leave the EU. He said the EU had caused 
enormous damage to the local agriculture and fishing sector and the former 
MEP argued that it was time people were freed from the “shackles of the 
EU”.

JOHN MILLS - Labour Donor and business tycoon. Getting out of the EU 
would be a start, he adds, saving the UK at least £11bn net a year. 
“Tougher border controls would help with jobs and wages too. At least 
two-thirds of all new jobs have gone to migrant workers.”  “There are 
many Labour MPs who do want out but daren’t say so.”

OWEN PATERSON - The Tory MP and former enivronment secretary has de-
scribed the EU talks as “a sideshow” and insisted that Brexit is not a “a 
leap into some terrible black abyss”.

PENNY MORDAUNT - The Armed Forces minister has gone against her boss De-
fence Secretary Michael Fallon in adding her voice to the Out campaign. 
“The oldest, most stable and most successful country in Europe has a duty 
to remind a European Union barely 50 years old that government is the 
servant, and not the master, of the people,” she wrote in the Telegraph.

PRITI PATEL - “We’ve become too tolerant. We’ve just sat back and accept-
ed it.” She told the Daily Mail that an EU withdrawal would free up UK 
taxpayers’ money, as their cash would no longer be diverted to Brussels. 
“You could build a hospital or a school with that. Think of all the roads 
we could build. The potholes we could mend. All the local services,” Ms 
Patel said.

CHRIS GRAYLING - Despite once working as the European marketing direc-
tor for a communications agency, Mr Grayling is firmly in the Leave camp 
and was the first cabinet minister to speak out in an article in the Dai-
ly Telegraph. The Commons Leader said that remaining in the EU would 
be “disastrous” for Britain, and has gone on to warn ministers against 
scaremongering about Brexit.
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KARL KEETCH - former Liberal Democrat MPFormer Lib Dem MP, Paul Keetch 
sets out the liberal case for leaving the European Union.

“In the European Union, true power is held behind closed doors in the 
Council of Ministers, who make decisions away from the cameras and above 
the heads of voters. How can I continually advocate the devolution of 
power from Whitehall to local government, while applauding the transfer 
of power from our flawed but elected parliament to an unelected and unac-
countable EU bureaucracy?”

IF the EU really is good for jobs and employment throughout the union. 
why is it that Greece and Spain have record unemployment? And if jobs 
were so great and plentiful throughout the EUunion then why are migrants 
flocking out of Eastern Europe to the UK?

BERNARD CAZENUEVE, the French Interior Minister.

Anglo-French cooperation has existed for centuries before the creation of 
the EU and will continue long after the EU has gone. ITV: “Your colleague 
Monsieur Marcon said today [the Le Toquet Treaty] would go; you said last 
year it would stay?”

French Interior Minister, Bernard Cazeneuve: “Mr Marcon is not involved 
in immigration policy in France. He’s involved in economical problems. 
That is a tremendous job for him. We’d like to go on building with Great 
Britain a good immigration policy especially at Calais and that’s what 
we’re doing together.”

Immigration and the NI scandal see Liam Fox - “So the choice is clear, 
either we can leave the European Union and fulfill our pledges, or we can 
remain and fail.”

http://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/newstopics/eureferendum/12181306/EU-ref-
erendum-200-small-firm-bosses-and-entrepreneurs-tell-Britons-to-vote-for-
Brexit.html

36 our of the top 100 FTSE companies in the UK signed a letter in support 
of continued EU membership - this represents about a third. well the cor-
rollary is that 2/3 of companies have not! This includes the major super-
market chains operating in the UK. two of the UK’s leading banks Lloyds 
and Barclays have also not signed the letter.

Telegraph 9th March 2016: Last week ministers were accused of hiding the 
full scale of migration after officials suggested that 257,000 EU nation-
als came to Britain last year. Over the same period, 630,000 EU citizens 
registered for a national insurance number, which would entitle them to 
work or claim benefits in Britain. 
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